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part of program approval or as a pro-
gram change under 15 CFR part 923, 
subpart H. An enforceable policy shall 
contain standards of sufficient speci-
ficity to guide public and private uses. 
Enforceable policies need not establish 
detailed criteria such that a proponent 
of an activity could determine the con-
sistency of an activity without inter-
action with the State agency. State 
agencies may identify management 
measures which are based on enforce-
able policies, and, if implemented, 
would allow the activity to be con-
ducted consistent with the enforceable 
policies of the program. A State agen-
cy, however, must base its objection on 
enforceable policies. 

(i) Executive Office of the President. 
The term ‘‘Executive Office of the 
President’’ means the office, council, 
board, or other entity within the Exec-
utive Office of the President which 
shall participate with the Secretary in 
seeking to mediate serious disagree-
ments which may arise between a Fed-
eral agency and a coastal State. 

(j) Federal agency. The term ‘‘Federal 
agency’’ means any department, agen-
cy, board, commission, council, inde-
pendent office or similar entity within 
the executive branch of the federal 
government, or any wholly owned fed-
eral government corporation. 

(k) Management program. The term 
‘‘management program’’ has the same 
definition as provided in section 304(12) 
of the Act, except that for the purposes 
of this part the term is limited to those 
management programs adopted by a 
coastal State in accordance with the 
provisions of section 306 of the Act, and 
approved by the Assistant Adminis-
trator. 

(l) OCRM. The term ‘‘OCRM’’ means 
the Office of Ocean and Coastal Re-
source Management, National Ocean 
Service, National Oceanic and Atmos-
pheric Administration (‘‘NOAA’’), U.S. 
Department of Commerce. 

(m) Secretary. The term ‘‘Secretary’’ 
means the Secretary of Commerce and/ 
or designee. 

(n) Section. The term ‘‘Section’’ 
means a section of the Coastal Zone 
Management Act of 1972, as amended. 

(o) State agency. The term ‘‘State 
agency’’ means the agency of the State 
government designated pursuant to 

section 306(d)(6) of the Act to receive 
and administer grants for an approved 
management program, or a single des-
ignee State agency appointed by the 
306(d)(6) State agency. 

[65 FR 77154, Dec. 8, 2000, as amended at 71 
FR 826, Jan. 5, 2006] 

Subpart C—Consistency for 
Federal Agency Activities 

§ 930.30 Objectives. 

The provisions of this subpart are in-
tended to assure that all Federal agen-
cy activities including development 
projects affecting any coastal use or re-
source will be undertaken in a manner 
consistent to the maximum extent 
practicable with the enforceable poli-
cies of approved management pro-
grams. The provisions of subpart I of 
this part are intended to supplement 
the provisions of this subpart for Fed-
eral agency activities having inter-
state coastal effects. 

§ 930.31 Federal agency activity. 

(a) The term ‘‘Federal agency activ-
ity’’ means any functions performed by 
or on behalf of a Federal agency in the 
exercise of its statutory responsibil-
ities. The term ‘‘Federal agency activ-
ity’’ includes a range of activities 
where a Federal agency makes a pro-
posal for action initiating an activity 
or series of activities when coastal ef-
fects are reasonably foreseeable, e.g., a 
Federal agency’s proposal to physically 
alter coastal resources, a plan that is 
used to direct future agency actions, a 
proposed rulemaking that alters uses 
of the coastal zone. ‘‘Federal agency 
activity’’ does not include the issuance 
of a federal license or permit to an ap-
plicant or person (see subparts D and E 
of this part) or the granting of federal 
assistance to an applicant agency (see 
subpart F of this part). 

(b) The term federal ‘‘development 
project’’ means a Federal agency activ-
ity involving the planning, construc-
tion, modification, or removal of public 
works, facilities, or other structures, 
and includes the acquisition, use, or 
disposal of any coastal use or resource. 

(c) The Federal agency activity cat-
egory is a residual category for federal 
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actions that are not covered under sub-
parts D, E, or F of this part. 

(d) A general permit proposed by a 
Federal agency is subject to this sub-
part if the general permit does not in-
volve case-by-case or individual 
issuance of a license or permit by a 
Federal agency. When proposing a gen-
eral permit, a Federal agency shall 
provide a consistency determination to 
the relevant management programs 
and request that the State agency(ies) 
provide the Federal agency with re-
view, and if necessary, conditions, 
based on specific enforceable policies, 
that would permit the State agency to 
concur with the Federal agency’s con-
sistency determination. State agency 
concurrence shall remove the need for 
the State agency to review individual 
uses of the general permit for consist-
ency with the enforceable policies of 
management programs. Federal agen-
cies shall, pursuant to the consistent 
to the maximum extent practicable 
standard in § 930.32, incorporate State 
conditions into the general permit. If 
the State agency’s conditions are not 
incorporated into the general permit or 
a State agency objects to the general 
permit, then the Federal agency shall 
notify potential users of the general 
permit that the general permit is not 
available for use in that State unless 
an applicant under subpart D of this 
part or a person under subpart E of this 
part, who wants to use the general per-
mit in that State provides the State 
agency with a consistency certification 
under subpart D of this part and the 
State agency concurs. When subpart D 
or E of this part applies, all provisions 
of the relevant subpart apply. 

(e) The terms ‘‘Federal agency activ-
ity’’ and ‘‘Federal development 
project’’ also include modifications of 
any such activity or development 
project which affect any coastal use or 
resource, provided that, in the case of 
modifications of an activity or develop-
ment project which the State agency 
has previously reviewed, the effect on 
any coastal use or resource is substan-
tially different than those previously 
reviewed by the State agency. 

[65 FR 77154, Dec. 8, 2000, as amended at 71 
FR 826, Jan. 5, 2006] 

§ 930.32 Consistent to the maximum 
extent practicable. 

(a)(1) The term ‘‘consistent to the 
maximum extent practicable’’ means 
fully consistent with the enforceable 
policies of management programs un-
less full consistency is prohibited by 
existing law applicable to the Federal 
agency. 

(2) Section 307(e) of the Act does not 
relieve Federal agencies of the consist-
ency requirements under the Act. The 
Act was intended to cause substantive 
changes in Federal agency decision-
making within the context of the dis-
cretionary powers residing in such 
agencies. Accordingly, whenever le-
gally permissible, Federal agencies 
shall consider the enforceable policies 
of management programs as require-
ments to be adhered to in addition to 
existing Federal agency statutory 
mandates. If a Federal agency asserts 
that full consistency with the manage-
ment program is prohibited, it shall 
clearly describe, in writing, to the 
State agency the statutory provisions, 
legislative history, or other legal au-
thority which limits the Federal agen-
cy’s discretion to be fully consistent 
with the enforceable policies of the 
management program. 

(3) For the purpose of determining 
consistent to the maximum extent 
practicable under paragraphs (a)(1) and 
(2) of this section, federal legal author-
ity includes Federal appropriation Acts 
if the appropriation Act includes lan-
guage that specifically prohibits full 
consistency with specific enforceable 
policies of management programs. Fed-
eral agencies shall not use a general 
claim of a lack of funding or insuffi-
cient appropriated funds or failure to 
include the cost of being fully con-
sistent in Federal budget and planning 
processes as a basis for being con-
sistent to the maximum extent prac-
ticable with an enforceable policy of a 
management program. The only cir-
cumstance where a Federal agency 
may rely on a lack of funding as a limi-
tation on being fully consistent with 
an enforceable policy is the Presi-
dential exemption described in section 
307(c)(1)(B) of the Act (16 USC 
1456(c)(1)(B)). In cases where the cost of 
being consistent with the enforceable 
policies of a management program was 
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